STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:            January 19, 2021
TIME: 
10:02 a.m.
PLACE: 
Via Teleconference +1 513-666- 7335



PIN 552 215 919 #  
MEMBERS
PRESENT: 
Gregory Restivo, Chairman, Industry Member


Brian Wodka, Vice Chair, Industry Member
Steven Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector 
                        John F. Arizaga, Industry Member

Gary Brown, Consumer Member

Lance Brown, Industry Member
STAFF
PRESENT:    Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
                        Tracey Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist III

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Greg Restivo, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Stationary Engineers to order at 10:02 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the business meeting held on November 17, 2020. Upon Mr. Wodka’s MOTION, and Mr. Arizaga’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without amendment or corrections.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE

Vice Chairman Restivo reported that 27 applications were approved.Upon Mr. Wodka’s motion and Mr. Arizaga’s second the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
None to report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Executive Director, Robin Bailey, advised the Board that, due to the legislative session, there is now a moratorium on proposed regulations which began in mid-December and carries through to mid-February. Director Bailey stated she has a memo to discuss under correspondence from the Secretary.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for  November 2020: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	11
	6
	5
	55%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	15
	3
	12
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	3
	3
	0
	100%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	4
	              1
	3
	17%

	                              TOTAL
	39
	14
	25
	36%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for December 2020: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	11
	8
	3
	73%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	10
	3
	7
	30%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	16
	7
	9
	44%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	6
	              0
	6
	0%

	                              TOTAL
	49
	20
	29
	41%


OLD BUSINESS

None to report.
NEW BUSINESS 

Director Bailey informed the Board that staff sent out, this morning, information regarding computerized monitoring, but because it was sent out at a late hour, she did not believe the Board had the opportunity to review the material. Director Bailey asked Chairman Restivo to briefly discuss the purpose of having sent this out today so that the Board can have some productive conversation about this matter at the next meeting. Chairman Restivo stated it was sent out to familiarize the Board with computerized monitoring systems and the regulations for what is required and what is not. Counsel added that the section that was sent out was not the full regulations on computerized monitoring and that she would make sure to send the Board the completed version today. Mr. Arizaga asked if this computerized monitoring applies to federal buildings that have boilers in them. Counsel stated that there is nothing in the State law that exempts its application to federal property, but there may be a provision of federal law that requires an exemption from state oversight in this regard. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Director Bailey explained to the Board that the memorandum that staff sent out from the Secretary’s office pertains to testimony for the 2021 legislative session and addresses the policy for a board member who may wish to testify (or, under COVID protocols, offer virtual testimony) on a bill. Director Bailey stated that, in the past, if a member of the Board wanted to go to Annapolis, they would physically appear there once they had completed the documents attached to the Secretary’s memorandum. Director Bailey continued that the Board would not ordinarly be instructed to go to Annapolis to testify as a member of the Board, but if a member had an issue unrelated to Board business that they were interested in, as a private citizen, then there is nothing that would prevent them attending a legislative hearing as long as they had completed the requisite memo attached to the Secretary’s information. However, this year is going to be very different because all of the legislative hearings are going to be held virtually. Director Bailey explained to the Board that if they complete the required paperwork and are signed up to testify, then a link will be sent to them and then they will be allowed to virtually participate. If they wish to attend a legislative proceeding unrelated to Board business, they are asked to notify the Office of the Secretary as matter of courtesy.
CHAIR REPORT

None offered.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

None offered.
CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in closed session.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Arizaga, and by roll call vote unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:14 a.m.
___________________________________
 
____________________

Greg Restivo, Chairman


            
Date

________
Without Corrections
________
With Corrections
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